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         JULY 2025                         HAPPY INDEPENDENCE DAY! 

There was no report from International about new members yet when this newsletter was done.   

 Congratulations to Jun on being selected for the High Altitude Award from 
the Debbie Franceus Memorial Scholarship Foundation! 

A big thank  you to Gabby and Jun for the photos in this newsletter! 

The June 8th meeting was held at the Lorain County Airport. We had pizza and a meeting then          
a group of us took a tour of the Cleveland ARTCC. Top L-R: Jun, her son Lucas, Debra, Mitzy,      
Jesse (Jun’s son), Cat,  Kylie, and Gabby.     Top R: At the hangar were Jun, Jesse, Chris, and Linda. 
Lower L: Taking a group pose were Cat, guest Audrey, Gabby, guest and friend of Kylie’s Erin,    
and Jun. Lower R: A photo was taken as we held our meeting. L-R: Linda’s shirt, Erin, Gabby, 
Audrey, Dalya, Mitzy, Margaret, Cat, Rich, Deb, Jun, Jesse, and Lucas.            

Many thanks to Debra for her proofreading of the newsletter! 
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JULY 13th MEETING AT BLAIR’S IN WILLARD            
665 Timothy Drive (NOT avenue, which is a street in town)  

 

Arrive to meet and greet at 11:30                                                                                            
Lunch will be pot luck with Lisa and Troy providing the meat and baked beans, and  
 members bringing their favorite side dish or dessert to share.                                                                         
After lunch will be a business meeting and then an opportunity to go swimming. Lisa’s 
 home is near two beaches on  private lake.  It’s been hot, so bring your beach 
 gear and enjoy a dip before heading home.                                                                 
If you are flying, the nearest airport is Willard– BG1.  Please call Lisa at 614.937.1177 
 prior to Sunday to let her know you will be flying and then again on Sunday 
 morning with your ETA.  
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Peg’s son James flies for an airline and was dead heading (headed for a flight but as a passenger). He noted that as an       

airline passenger, getting one’s arm licked is rarely a good thing. When he turned around in his seat, he found a service   

dog was seated behind him.  Guess all those years of raising dogs paid off for James. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NBC News reported recently that Purdue University, which helped fund Amelia Earhart’s fatal 1937 flight, said it will     

send a team to a remote island in the South Pacific this fall to look for her.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jun sent this report, “Recently, my family and I went to visit Scioto Valley 99s member Liz Poeppelman’s private airfield in 

Versailles, Ohio to   participate in her warbird restoration project. We cleaned/inspected the trim tabs and fuel tanks!  It’s a 

T6G Texan,  used as an advanced trainer during WWII. Her goal is to use this T-6 to honor the Women Airforce Service 

Pilots (WASPs), When it’s  complete she’ll take it to air shows and fly-ins, while dressed as a WASP!” 

Pictured at left are Liz,  Jun, Lucas, 49 1/2 Rich, and Jesse at Liz’ hangar. Right is Jun with a trim tab.  
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